
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 166:  Under current law, veterinary clinics that use or sell pesticides must have a Veterinary Clinic Permit issued by the Department of Agriculture, Trade, and Consumer Protection. Further, the Veterinary Examining Board requires training and continuing education for veterinarians and certified veterinary technicians in the use of pesticides.





The "pesticides" referenced in this bill are the flea and tick medicines that many people purchase over-the-counter, at a store or on the Internet, for use on their small animals.  It also refers to pesticides used by farmers for certain food animals.  Stores that sell these products are not required to have a permit from DATCP, and individuals who purchase the products to use on their animals require no training or continuing education in the use of pesticides.





AB 166 eliminates the Veterinary Clinic Permit requirement for veterinary clinics that use or sell pesticides.  The bill also prohibits Veterinary Examining Board from requiring training and continuing education on the use and disposal of pesticides for veterinarians and certified veterinary technicians, except for disciplinary purposes.





Fiscal Effect:


Department of Agriculture, Trade & Consumer Protection:  Elimination of the fees associated with the Veterinary Clinic Permit will result in decreased revenues of $9,600 SEG.





Supporters Message:


Current law requires veterinarians and veterinary technicians, who already have training in the proper use of pesticide products, to meet continuing education requirements to use products that pet owners can buy over-the-counter and use without training.


Current law requires veterinary clinics to obtain a permit to sell products that can be sold without a permit in other stores or online.


No veterinarian, veterinary technician, or veterinary clinic has been cited for inappropriate use of pesticides.


AB 166 allows veterinary professionals to use and sell over-the-counter pesticides without the burdensome permit process or completing unnecessary education requirements.





Opponents Message:


None apparent.





Key Supporters:


Representative Mark Radcliffe (author); Senator Kathleen Vinehout; Wisconsin Veterinary Medical Association; Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade & Consumer Protection; Wisconsin Nurses Association.





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 166, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On May 28, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Agriculture recommended passage of AB 166 on a vote of 11-0. [A. Ott, Nerison, Murtha, Tauchen, and Brooks voted Aye.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Erin Ruby; Office of Rep. Al Ott (6-5831)
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